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In recent years some year 4 objectives have moved to year 3, which can make the learning requirements quite challenging. As I had said previously, we will be looking to improve the children’s resilience and perseverance. We are aiming for the children to take more responsibility for their work by editing and assessing.
Literacy
Reading – mostly guided reading, working more on extending vocabulary, understanding of texts and inference. Using a wider range of texts, including non-fiction, poetry and play scripts. Books have been allocated on Bug Club, but I am unsure if they can be accessed as we do not subscribe to KS2 reading. 
There is a reading comprehension test every half term.
Speaking and listening – improving vocabulary and confidence.
Grammar – to include the range of words included in sentences, contractions, prefixes and suffixes. This includes spellings.
Writing – we continue to follow the Big Writing Adventures which covers the National Curriculum objectives for English. It is an engaging scheme and can encourage children to write, covering such topics as aliens and castles.
In addition we do a weekly writing session, either Creative Writing or a task based on topic. This could include recent trips and is a less formal piece of writing.
Maths
We follow the Abacus scheme of work which ensures full coverage of the National Curriculum requirements and provides for all levels of ability. We additionally use Singapore Maths which give children different strategies to solve problems. They will first explore a problem concretely (i.e. using resources), then pictorially and finally represent them abstractly.
For example, a 3 digit number can be made with dienes, then drawn and finally shown as a number 400 + 30 + 7 = 437.
Science
Science is a core subject and we also aim to develop children’s scientific thinking. This will include how to plan a fair test and recording the results of investigations effectively. We cover some exciting topics such as movement and feeding, light and shadows, rocks and soils and forces.
Topic
We are working on Celebrations this term followed by Romans which will continue into the New Year. We use our topic work to cover many different areas, including art, ICT and music.
Homework
This will be sent out weekly on Thursday and is due back on the following Tuesday. It will consist of one piece of maths and one piece of literacy work. There are also competencies each term. Spellings will be tested at the end of the week, normally Thursday and each week we will also be testing a few of the previous spelling words. Maths competencies will be tested at various times over the term.



